

5 Railroad Street • P.O. Box 359 Newmarket, NH 03857 Phone: (603) 659-4979

Email: mjs@mjs-engineering.com

May 4, 2017

Mr. Peter Stanhope Chair Historic District Commission 8 Newmarket Road Durham, NH 03824

Re: Great Bay Animal Hospital, LLC application for fence replacement at 31 Newmarket Road

Dear Mr. Stanhope:

Pursuant to this request, I have provided some plans to show the existing conditions and historical approvals for discussion at the meeting. This proposal is to replace approximately 225' of existing 6' high chain-link fence with the same length of 6' high vinyl stockade fence. In addition, there is 98' of 6' chain-link fence within the existing dog yard that was installed during the reconstruction of the daycare building. This fence is within the historic overlay district and is also a part of this request. All other fencing that was installed as part of the daycare building reconstruction is outside of the historic overlay district.

In regards to the previous Historic District Commission approvals dated January 3, 2013 and May 7, 2013, they are null and void because the new owner Dr. McKiernan did not complete any of the construction associated with those proposed projects. The fencing shown on the fencing plan dated 3/26/2013 for Great Bay Kennel is not valid as proposed.

If you require additional information or have any questions or comments, please call (603) 659-4979 x302.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sievert PE

Mihal N. Sairt

President